

If this is taking you longer than 2 minutes to read, please let me know. I know that writing a brief message is more likely to be read than long documents – much less summer readership might be lighter than during the academic year.

With that being said, I would briefly like to welcome our newest staff member, Mr. Mark

Toppe. He is going to be teaching our 3rd to 5th Grade class and we look forward to Mr. Toppe sharing his God-given skills & talents at PCS!

Mrs. VanderPol and I are continuing to get ready for the 2020-2021 academic year – looking over state guidance for the pandemic and creating three scenarios for students when it comes to learning on-site, at home, or a hybrid. We continue to solicit your prayers and support during this most unique time and trust that the Lord will bless our efforts as we continue to serve Him in Ferndale.



Blessings to you all,

Scott Vandenberg

Principal